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LAKE EUNICE TOWNSHIP
Lisa Rietsema, Clerk
15344 Blackhawk Rd.
Audubon, MN 56511
(218) 841-3777
Treasurer: Ann Hixson						                            Supervisors: Ed Clem, Dave Opsahl,
Chairman: Jason Rosing      						                   Wayne Jacobson, Al Bergquist

The Lake Eunice township board held the monthly meeting at the town hall on June 14, 2016 at 7pm.  All members were present. The minutes from the May 18, 2016 meeting were approved by a motion from A Bergquist, and 2nd by W Jacobson and it carried.  Claims were reviewed for payment and transfer of adequate funds to cover payment of claims and payroll was approved as well as the treasurer’s report which was reviewed and approved as written by a motion from D Opsahl, 2nd by A Bergquist and it carried.

Rick Renner was present at the meeting asking for approval to put in a mound system for a resident at 12460 Tanglewood Road two feet away from the right-a-way instead of the 10 feet that is usually required.   A motion was made by E Clem, and 2nd by D Opsahl and it carried, to approve this request with the knowledge of the land owner knowing that for some reason this would cause an issue in the future with the right-a-way it would be at the owners expense to have it moved.

Robert Kliages owner of Hooligan’s in West Fargo was present at the meeting asking for approval for On Sale and Off Sale Beer and Liquor License for the previous Twin Shores building that he bought and is changing the name to Hooligan’s Lakeside.  He is planning on opening up the Fourth of July weekend.  License was approved with a motion by W Jacobson, and 2nd by A Bergquist and it carried.

A motion was made by D Opsahl, and 2nd by W Jacobson to accept the petition that was brought forward tonight for the Ziebarth land vacation on East Little Cormorant Road.  The hearing has been set for 7:30 p.m. on July 12, 2016 at the Lake Eunice townhall.  

Fire hall discussion was held on a three way split to hire a Project Manager to look into overseeing the firehall project.  This would cost the township $833.00 up front.  Hamdon Township does not want anything to do with this until they can see a clear plan.  A motion was made by A Bergquist to accept this cost of the three way split and 2nd by D Opsahl and it carried.

Reminder needs to be posted on the web page about the compost site closing on August 1st, 2016.  Two signs will be posted at the old site letting residents know of the future closure and the new location.

Blue Water Bay road needs to have a couple of buckets of class 5 put in some of the deeper holes.

L & M Spraying is booked up for the season for spraying the ditches.  Supervisors may need to volunteer spray by hand in a few spots that are real bad.

A motion was made to adjourn at 8:14 pm by E Clem, 2nd by D Opsahl and it carried.
Minutes approved on July 12, 2016.  Lisa Rietsema, Clerk
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